
Dear Friends in the Lord,

The latest news about the sale of the property at the Voice of the Gospel is that the hearing that was to 
take place on 10th February was pushed back to 3rd April. However, there has been another turn in the 
saga in that the solicitors who have had dealings with our original buyer want the whole thing to be 
settled out of court ! This is understandable as they could get into serious trouble for not dealing with the
sale as it should have been dealt with in an above-board manner. Our lawyers are now working on this 
and pressing the solicitors for payment which, according to our lawyers, should be settled soon. We'll wait
and see, and we continue to pray and ask you in turn to keep praying along with us.

Our "Listen" campaign continues in the church. Two messages have already been given on this theme 
and there will be another 4 given on the Sundays which follow. We have several house groups in the 
church which usually meet once a fortnight but during this campaign most groups are meeting every 
week. We have a booklet which each one in the church has and we are following the program through 
this.
The main idea of the campaign is to get people to learn to listen to God through His word.
We also had a praise evening on 22nd February to start off the program and a conference on the truth of 
the Bible was given on 1st March. Unfortunately, the attendance at this conference was very poor. 
Perhaps Saturday morning was not the best time to hold this.

Some very interesting developments are taking place at the moment in the church. A young man from a 
Muslim background and a lady have trusted the Lord. There are others too who already belong to the 
Lord from a Muslim background and preparation for baptism classes have started and will continue in the 
weeks that follow. The young man mentioned above still lives with his parents. He is 23 years of age. His 
parents don't know that he's coming along to church as yet and he fears what their reaction might be 
once they do find out. Please pray for K and that we as a church will react well and show him real love if 
he gets put out of the house. We're not there yet but this could well happen.

We continue to keep well in general, and Alison continues to be followed up because of the problem with 
her eyes.

We thank you again for your prayer fellowship with us and we join in sending our warm greetings in the 
Lord, 

Graham et Alison.
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